
                         
 

    
 

                                          
                                 
                                             

                                         
                              
 

                                                  
                                          
            

 
          

 

                                    
                                         
              

                       

                            

                                        
                                     

              

                    

                                      
              

 
                                       
                          
 
                                        

                       
 
  

 
 

    
    
     

 

Clark, Carol 

Subject: FW: 15th Sideroad King City York Region Master Transportation Plan 

Re: Proposed Transportation Master Plan 15th Side Road King City, Ontario 

Dear Sir/Madame: 

I am writing this letter to express my objection to the proposed Transportation Master Plan of 15th Sideroad in King City 
and would like to postpone any decision on the extension of 15th Sideroad pending and independent environmental 
study and the proper notification of ALL residents of 15th Sideroad and King City . I would like to start off my 
mentioning that if it were not for some concerned residents of King City that attended the open house I was NEVER 
notified of this meeting or proposal until yesterday evening by concerned residents of King City. 

I currently reside at xxxx 15th Sideroad in King City for over 20 years. The decision is on such short notice it does not give 
the residents of the area time to be notified of any decision or to get a proper environmental impact study conducted 
on the impact of this decision. 

My Concerns Are As Follows: 

 The contamination of the ground water supplying drinking water to my residence and main wells in King City  ‐
due to the excess road salt | sodium and chloride plume | wells supplying drinking water on 15th Sideroad are 
located in the FRONT of the residences 

 The environmental impact on the surrounding area nature wildlife and headwaters 
 Impact of the dust , stray light impact, noise pollution to the residents 
 The protection of the Oak Ridges Moraine this is a very highly sensitive area of concern with the Humber River 

that has been designated a Canadian Heritage River | this corridor is a ground recharge area for the 
underground waters of the Oak Ridges Moraine 

 Negative effect on ALL the properties on 15th Sideroad 
 This proposal is in complete conflict with the “Greenlands System For York Region Final Report” as well as the 

Greenbelt Initiative and the Oak Ridge’s Moraine 

I am sure there are alternative routes for this proposed extension that will have less of an environmental impact instead 
of pushing this through an very highly sensitive environmental area of King City. 

I urge Council to postpone any decision on the extension of 15th Sideroad until the proper environmental studies can be 
conducted and the notification of ALL the effected residents of this extension. 

Regards, 

Maria Polsinelli 
15th Sideroad 
King City, Ontario 
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